Bylaw changes: 
Why I Will (Definitely) 
Vote “Yes”
Lisa DeCarlo, 
Board member, and Pro-bono Attorney on SVS behalf)

In July SVS members will be voting on two items presented 
by the SVS Board: one is necessary to allow the group to 
continue to use the wonderful Arden Manor facility for 
our potlucks; the other simply codifies the natural progress 
towards inclusiveness that this group has been making 
since its founding 24 years ago. The first item is pretty 
straight forward: the Arden Manor rental fee is significantly
 reduced for official 501(c)(3) non-profit groups. We cannot 
afford long-term use of the facility at the non-501(c)(3) rate.
 While it costs money in the short term to file for 501(c)(3)
 status (there is a federal filing fee of $400 and smaller fees 
for the required state filings) we will recoup this cost in just a 
few months once the reduced rental fee kicks in. My efforts 
will be pro-bono -I am more than happy to donate my time 
for such a great group of people.While becoming an official 
non-profit organization also comes with some additional 
obligations, such as filing annual reports with the state and 
the Internal Revenue Service,  these are not difficult to meet 
and might be helpful in providing additional structure to 
our organization. 
   Some may be concerned that obtaining official non-profit 
status limits the group’s ability to participate in political 
activities. SVS, however does not have a history of significant 
political activity. While members try to inform each other of 
legislation that may be of mutual interest, organized, 
concerted action by SVS is rarely attempted.  Nevertheless, 
if the group suddenly decided to expand our political 
involvement beyond what we’ve done in the past, the rules 
would not prevent such activity. We would still be allowed 
to spend up to 20% of our funds on political activity, and 
since all of our labor is free, it is very unlikely we would ever 
come close to reaching this limitation. 
      So that brings us to the second item up for vote: updating 
the bylaws to be more inclusive of our growing vegan member-
ship and to reflect the modern understanding that a complete 
vegetarian diet is better for the animals, the environment, and 
for our health.  This is what vegetarian societies around the 
country are doing and it is the right thing for our group to do. 
This change simply asks that, for one meal a month, the lacto-ovo 
vegetarians try their hand at a vegan dish so that everyone at 
the potluck can sample their wonderful cooking. It can be 
something as simple as fresh fruit or a salad or as complex as 
anyone would like to make it. The idea is for our group to come 
together as one for one night a month and share all of the
dishes provided. With this change there will be no second-class 
citizens who cannot sample all of the bounteous foods offered
 solely because they have gone a single step further on their 
path towards compassionate eating than others attending 
that night.
     Some argue that this change would lead to excluding and 
shaming those who don’t currently adhere to a complete 
vegetarian diet. This is not the case, or the intent, at all. We 
will, and have always, welcomed with open arms everyone
interested in the idea of vegetarianism, regardless of where 
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